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MINUTES FOR MEETING OF FEBRUARY 28, 2025

The meeting of the Pine Grove Township Supervisors was held on Friday, February 28, 2025 at 8:30 AM
at the Town Hall. Supervisors present were Douglas Smith and Robert Nelson. Linda Farnsworth
attended via telephone. Others present were Julie Parmenter.

Doug Smith opened the meeting at 8:32 a.m.

The meeting opened with the pledge to the flag.

Doug Smith read over the agenda and asked if there were any comments from visitors or residents.
No visitors were present.

A motion was made to approve the minutes from the February 12, 2025 meeting by Bob Nelson. Linda
Farnsworth seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and the motion carried.

No representatives from the fire department were present.

Doug Smith filled the other Supervisor’s in on conversations he has had with Russ Paine, a Supervisor
from the Town of Carroll, regarding the problems they are having with Sealand Waste. Mr. Paine noted
that this company is trying to utilize the landfill located in the Town of Carroll. Mr. Paine advised Doug
Smith that he has heard they may be trying to attempt to use roads in Pennsylvania to get to the landfill
location. After some consideration of this issue, it was determined that the Supervisor’s should contact
the solicitor for advisement. They also inquired as to how posting and bonding of the Township roads
works. The secretary will contact the solicitor and get clarification on the posting and bonding rules.

The secretary advised the Supervisor’s that the Salt Contract Participation Agreement for the 2025-2026
Season has been approved. The contracted amount is 75 tons for the upcoming winter season.

The date for Spring Clean-Up is set for May 10™. The time will be from 8:00 am to 12:00 noon. The cost
will be $10 for cars and $20 for trucks and trailers. They must be township residents and licenses will be
checked. e

Next was some discussion on the resident on Gouldtown Road who filed a lawsuit against the Township.
It was noted that this has been forwarded to the solicitor for review. The solicitor mentioned that the
insurance should be contacted regarding this. The secretary sent all of the information to the insurance
and they advised this is not something they would represent. The solicitor will write a response to the
lawsuit. He will keep us informed of the process.

Linda Farnsworth made a motion for adjournment at 8:54 am. Bob Nelson seconded the motion. The
vote was unanimous and the motion carried.

Sincerely,

/w/d fDmester

ecretary



